
 
 

CITIZEN’S POLICE OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (CPOC) 
Wednesday, January 20, 2016 

7:30 p.m. 
Room 102, Village Hall 

 
Minutes 

 
 
Present: CPOC: Chair Neukranz-Butler, Tanya Ford, Kevin Ochalla, John Nowicki, Josh Luttig.  

Absent: Albert Berry, Todd Moore 
  Police Department: Deputy Chief Ambrose, Deputy Chief Limon 

Village Staff: Interim Assistant Village Manager Jason Bajor  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.  
 
There were no public comments 
 
A motion to approve the June 16, 2015 minutes was requested by Chair Neukranz-Butler. The 
motion was proposed by Kevin Ochalla and seconded by John Nowicki.  Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The 
minutes were approved unanimously. 
 
There was a motion to go into Executive by Chair Neukranz-Butler.  The Meeting adjourned to 
Executive Session at 7:40 p.m. 
 
The meeting resumed from Executive Session at 8:06 p.m. 
 
The community crime report was discussed by Deputy Chief Ambrose.  There was consensus to 
switch to receiving the report quarterly rather than on a monthly basis. 
 
There was a review of the statistics reflecting crime/criminal activity in 2015 compared to 2014 and 
previous years.  The most major areas of measure were down from 2015 as compared to 2014.  
Overall drop of 6% from 2014 to 2015. 
 
Last year a traffic stop report was provided.  The same data has been traced in 2015 and is provided 
in the report. 
 
There are now new Protocols/laws for traffic and pedestrian stops required by the state.  There was 
a discussion of reports required in specific instances involved in traffic pedestrian stops. 
 
There was a request a Community Relations Activity report summary from the states attorney’s office 
and provide a copy to CPOC. 
 
There was a motion to go into executive session. Ayes: All, Nays: None. 
 
The meeting resumed at 8:45 p.m. 
 



There was a brief question/discussion of 2016 workplan and the committee’s involvement with 
internal complaints generated by an officer against the department.  Assistant Village Manager Jason 
Bajor indicated that the staff perspective is that there are state/federal laws covering these matters 
and venues to hear and address the issues.  The legal sensitivities seem to warrant that the 
committee avoid being involved in these matters. 
 
There was a motion to adjourn.  Ayes: All, Nays: None.  The CPOC meeting was adjourned at 8:50 
p.m.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


